
 
 

Monday 4th July 2022 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Key Dates for Parents/Carers 
 
Monday 4th - Friday 8th July - Art Week  
Monday 4th July - Reception Trip to Odds Farm  
Tuesday 5th July - Meet the Teacher Day  
Thursday 7th July - Year 3 Trip to the Gurdwara (9.00am - 12.30pm)  
Monday 11th July - Year 2 Fiji Class Trip to Black Park (8.45am - 12.30pm)  
Tuesday 12th July - Horticulture Competition (10.45am - 11.45am)  
Tuesday 12th July - Parents meet the Teacher via Teams (4.00pm - 4.30pm)  
Tuesday 12th July - Year 6 Performance  
Wednesday 13th July - Year 2 Tonga Class Trip to Black Park (8.45am - 12.30pm)  
Wednesday 13th July - Nursery Welcome Meeting in the Barn (10.00am - 10.45am)  
Wednesday 13th July - Year 6 Performance in the Barn (1.30pm - 2.30pm)  
Thursday 14th July - Year 2 Australia Class Trip to Black Park (8.45am - 12.30pm)  
Thursday 14th July - Reception Welcome Meeting in the Barn (10.00am - 10.45am)  
Thursday 14th July - Choir & Instrumental Concert on the field (2.00pm - 3.00pm)  
Thursday 14th July - Year 6 Performance  
Friday 15th July - Year 6 Festival  
Monday 18th July - Year 6 Leavers Assembly (9.30am - 10.30am)  
Monday 18th July - Year 6 Disco (6.30pm - 8.30pm)  
Tuesday 19th July - Year 5/6 Football Match at Langley Primary (3.00pm - 4.30pm)  
Wednesday 20th July - End of Year Picnic on the field (11.00am - 12.30pm) 
Wednesday 20th July - Last day of Term (children leave at 12.30pm)  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parent/Carer Newsletter  
 

“Do not allow people to dim your shine because they are blinded. Tell 
them to put some sunglasses on” 



 
 

Important Information 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

I hope you had a great weekend.  

On Friday your child should have received a letter stating their new class and class teacher 
for September. I trust you are all pleased with who your child will be with next year. We 
will have Meet the Teacher for the children morning tomorrow, this is always a great 
opportunity for the teachers and children to get to know a little more about each other. 
Some parents may have recognised a couple of new names. We have Miss Taylor who will 
be teaching in Year 6 next year. Fortunately, Miss Taylor has been able to join us this year 
for a few weeks to get to know her new class, please do say hello if you see her. We have 
Miss Furrofino in Year 5 Peru and Miss Richardson in Year 4 Canada joining us from 
September. Both teachers have been working in local schools for several years and are 
extremely excited to join us at Wexham Court Primary school. Miss Richardson was 
actually an old Wexham pupil taught by myself! It is a huge compliment for her to want 
to return because of the great school experience she had at our school, we will hopefully 
see some of your children return to work here in the future!  

Along with these letters you will have received a letter about the new school uniform and 
where this can be purchased. You will also have had a data collection sheet for yourself, 
if any details have changed please return the form at the earliest convenience. Your child's 
school report will be sent via email, it is imperative we have the correct details to avoid 
any delays in you receiving this. We understand there will be questions you will have for 
your child's new class teacher and will want to get to know a little more about them, this 
will take place on Tuesday 12th July at 4pm. The link will be sent on your child's current 
Teams page.  

With the excitement of teachers joining us at the start of the year, there is always the 
sadness of those that are leaving. Mrs Kobayashi will be leaving us to spend more time 
with her family, following the birth of her beautiful little boy. Miss Cotton will be moving 
to a school closer to home and Miss Blount is moving abroad to teach where it never rains. 
Miss Barnett will sadly be leaving the world of classroom teaching but will still be working 
in the education sector. Miss Strange and Miss Thistle are moving to different schools, to 
share all they have learned in their teaching careers, far and wide. We would like to thank 
all these teachers for their commitment to Wexham Court Primary School, you have all 
impacted our children in one way or another. We wish you all the best in your future 
endeavours. 

Reminder - our end of year picnic takes place on Wednesday 20th July at 11am on the 
school field. This will be a lovely occasion for the children, staff and parents to get together 
and celebrate all the children's hard work and success over the year. If you would like to 
bring in homemade products to sell you can do so - please remember to list all of the 
ingredients clearly so that people are aware of what is in the food. As you are already 



 
 

aware, we are a nut free school so all food items should be strictly nut-free! If you will be 
selling food items then you will need to send these in with your child on Wednesday 
morning and we will set up the table ready for the picnic. We would prefer savoury 
options as we have also arranged for an ice-cream van to be on-site which I know the 
children are going to LOVE!!! Please can you give your children £2 to spend at the ice 
cream van, a sun hat and apply sun lotion. 

At 11am we will open the parent car park gate and the Moat Drive entrance gate. The 
gates will close promptly at 11.20am and will not be manned after this. Once you arrive 
at your class, you will take full responsibility for your children. The class teacher will look 
after those whose parents are not present. The gates will open again at 12.10pm to 
12.30pm for you to leave. I ask you to make a quick exit at this point as we have a staff 
meeting that afternoon. Please remember to take all your litter away with you or place it 
in the bin. A reminder to parents that this is a celebration of both the turbulent and 
wonderful year we have had and it is not an opportunity to hold a parent teacher 
conference or complaint.  

We are really looking forward to this final event of the year and can't wait to have a great 

time with you all 😊  

Miss Mehat  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Messages & Reminders  
 

Horticulture Competition  
This year we have entered the Primary Schools Cup competition which has been organised 
by the Stoke Poges, Wexham & Fulmer Horticultural Society. We have won the cup for 
seven years and are hoping to win again this year. The children have really enjoyed being 
out in the garden and will also be creating a scarecrow with a jubilee and commonwealth 
theme. At the flower show on 23rd July there will be lots of children's classes to enter. All 
classes are free and there are cash prizes and rosettes for everyone who enters.  
Below is the link that will guide you to what classes you could enter. If you have any 
questions, please feel free to message Miss Nawaz via Teams. 
https://hortsocorg.files.wordpress.com/2022/05/20220422_schedule.pdf 
Miss Nawaz  
 
After-School Tuition Cancelled  
Just to advise you that all after school tuition is now cancelled until the end of Summer 
term.   

• Mr Ensby's after school sports clubs finish on Friday 15th July 
• Jazz Club finishes on Thursday 7th July 
• Choir classes finish on Wednesday 13th July 
• Sports 4 Kids after school club will continue with the last session being on Tuesday 19th 

July 

Front Office Team  
 
Follow the SEND Team on Twitter  
We highly encourage parents/carers to follow the SEND team on twitter. You can find lots 
of useful resources and ideas to help support children with SEND. Our Twitter handles 
is @WCPSSEND  
Ms Habib  
 
Summer Reading Challenge  
Launching in Slough Libraries 2nd July. For 2022, The Reading Agency is partnering 
with Science Museum Group for Gadgeteers, a science and innovation themed Challenge 
that will spark children’s curiosity about the world around them. The Summer Reading 
Challenge combines FREE access to books with fun, creative activities during the summer 
holidays. Throughout the Challenge, Slough libraries will support and encourage children 
to discover new authors and illustrators and to explore a wide range of different types of 
books and ways of reading.  
 
Children aged 4 years and older can challenge themselves to read six books from the 
library over the summer and be rewarded with lots of stickers and free goodies along the 
way. Certificates and medals will be awarded to children who complete the 
challenge. Joining the challenge is free and it runs until 17th September so there’s plenty 

https://hortsocorg.files.wordpress.com/2022/05/20220422_schedule.pdf
https://www.sciencemuseumgroup.org.uk/


 
 

of time to read your six books. Children need to be a member of the library to take part. 
It’s easy and free to join.  
 
The official Challenge website hosts digital rewards, author videos, games and more for 
children to enjoy all summer: www.summerreadingchallenge.org.uk  
Sign up to the challenge and discover a world of imagination, inspiration and innovation 
inside your local Slough library. www.slough.gov.uk/libraries  
Mrs Orgill  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Greetings 

To continue our celebration of languages spoken in our school please use the Bulgarian 
greeting of 'zdrasti'. Please take this opportunity to discuss where Bulgaria is on a world 
map. 
Mrs Patterson  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
http://www.slough.gov.uk/libraries


 
 

Awards & Honours 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Staff Spotlight  
 
Name: Miss Taylor   

Job title: Class Teacher  

When did you join WCPS: June 2022 
 
Favourite thing about WCPS: Striving for excellence in all 
aspects of school life  

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Clubs & Activities  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

From all the staff here at Wexham Court Primary 
School…  

 
 

 


